Terrapin City Hall
476 Medford Avenue 
Terrapin City, North Dakota 58501


March 6, 2018

Dear, Mr. Bruce Campbell
Subject: Request for a quicker repair of your neighborhood potholes 
As a council member of this great city, one of our top priorities is assuring that our citizens are safe and secured, and most of all, happy. Those priorities of course include things such as infrastructure and our local streets.  

You have requested for a more rapid repair of the pot holes along your street.

Every January our city council members create the annual budget for the years expenses, projects, and maintenance. In the winter and early spring months, due to the harsher weather, the budget is used for the heating and maintenance of our public buildings and schools to combat the elements. The reparation of the streets is reserved for the mid to late summer months, after the weather has calmed. This is done so the repairs are kept from being constant and continuous. 

As a personal service to you, and to accommodate your inconvenience, it is well within our power to provide a temporary solution. Please allow up to fill the potholes on your street with gravel and Cold Patch asphalt repair. This will provide a quick and easy fix to your situation until the time comes when we can provide a more permanent solution. 

Our elected officials and council members pride ourselves on serving our residents in the best way possible. We believe that our community can grow together and mutually work together to provide a healthy growing commerce. We hope that this solution will be both helpful and useful while work to improve our fair city.

Humbly Yours,

[bookmark: _GoBack]-Zach Henderson  

  

